
 

May 2022 

Greetings family! 

Thank you for your prayers for me in this ministry here in Tarapoto. God has done some very 

special things for me these past couple months. 

There is a saying among Christians, “God always provides what you need, but not before you 

need it!” The realization of this, for me, has been astounding the last couple of months. 

To change my visa from tourist to resident, I needed an appointment with the organization 

called Interpol. (They basically check with the FBI to make sure that I’m not a criminal). I 

needed to go to Trujillo. In the nick of time, when a flight I desperately needed was canceled 

15 mins before boarding       , God led a friend to help me get a bus ride so that I would be 

able to get to my appointment with Interpol on time! Amazing! Also, this friend had a sister, 

who was the cook for the Police in Trujillo, who I stayed with for the days I was there. 

Interpol is a division of the police, so she was able to take me directly to Interpol. And, I’m 

pretty sure I received a lot of grace and patience from the police agents because I was with 

their beloved cook!       

 

All of my paperwork to change my visa is turned in, but now I’m waiting for migrations to 

accept me. Please pray that God’s will would be done in that. 

 

My English classes are going well, and I’ve been able to share the Gospel many times. Please 

continue to pray for these classes, and pray for our children in Kid’s Bible club, that hearts 

would be open to hear what God is saying to them through His Word. 

 

Kid’s Bible Club! Working on verse 

memorization. 

Hanging out with an English 

student; She has a lovely camp 

house! 


